
 

 

Hanover Advisory Committee 
550 Hanover Street 
Hanover, MA 02339 

Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, May 11, 2017 – 6:30 pm 

Advisory Committee Hearing Room 
Hanover Town Hall 

Opening: 
The meeting was opened at 6:32 pm by Edward Hickey, Chairman. 
 
Committee Attendees: 
Edward Hickey 
Wayne Moores 
Angela Blanchard 
Jerry O’Hearn 
Gavin Little-Gill 
Joan Port-Farwell 
Brandon Freeman 
Sandra Hayes 
 
Other Attendees: 
Anthony Marino, Assistant Town Manager 
Chelsea Stevens, Acting Finance Director 
Emmanuel Dockter, Board of Selectmen 
 
Review of Meeting Minutes 
Angela Blanchard made a motion to accept the minutes from April 26th as written.  This was seconded by 
Wayne Moores.  Gavin Little-Gill abstained from this vote.  All other Committee members were in favor, 
and the motion passed.  Wayne Moores made a motion to accept the minutes from May 1st as written.  
This was seconded by Sandra Hayes.  Gavin Little-Gill and Angela Blanchard abstained from this vote.  All 
other Committee members were in favor, and the motion passed. 
 
Review of Annual Town Meeting 
The Committee discussed their thoughts on the Annual Town Meeting held on Monday, May 1st.  All 
Committee members agreed that getting financial warrant articles sooner from the Board of Selectmen 
would help with their review process next year.  Selectmen Emmanuel Dockter stated that he believes 
the Board of Selectmen will be discussing ideas to achieve that goal once the Special Town Meeting on 
June 19th is completed. 
 
Discussion Regarding Proposed TIF Agreement for the Hanover Mall 
The Committee discussed details of the proposed TIF Agreement including a list of questions that had 
been answered for them, a list of proposed retailers, expectations of Hanover residents and the 
benefits/drawbacks of the agreement.  The Committee expressed disappointment that their questions 
weren’t answered with more details and specifics.  The Committee members would like more high ends 
retailers added to the mall and is hearing residents in the town asking for and expecting higher end 
retailers.  Chairman Ted Hickey stated that the Town has little say over what tenants the mall owners 
choose to rent to, and it is unlikely the Hanover Mall will become a Class A mall such as Derby Street in 
Hingham.  Tony Marino confirmed that although the Town has oversight on the renovations and 
aesthetic of the designs of the new mall, they have no control over tenant decisions.  Mr. Marino also 
stated that with the additional 4 million in funds from the TIF agreement, he believes the mall owners 
will be in a better position to attract higher end retailers. 



 

 

The Committee believes that if the Town approves the TIF agreement, residents will expect some level 
of assurances that the mall will improved drastically.  Brandon Freeman stated that he would like more 
information regarding possible outcomes should the agreement be approved.  Mr. Freeman also stated 
that the Committee and Town need to make the best possible decision regarding the mall or any 
proposed retail developments to maximize the financial benefits for the residents; however, ultimately 
the Town has little control over the success or failure of the mall.  Chairman Ted Hickey stated that the 
only major benefit he sees for the Town is the TIF agreement ensures the value of the mall property will 
not decrease during the construction period.  Gavin Little-Gill would like more detailed tax assessment 
figures with the TIF or without the TIF.  Mr. Little-Gill would also like some information on comparable 
mall locations that have utilized TIF agreements and the outcomes of those projects.  Tony Marino 
stated he will obtain that information.  The Committee briefly discussed the process by which the mall 
taxes will be granted an exemption if the TIF agreement is approved.  Joan Port-Farwell stated that this 
process can be thoroughly explained by the Hanover Assessor.  The Committee will be meeting next 
week with the Town of Hanover Assessor Robert Cole and look forward to benefiting from his tax 
expertise in relation to the TIF agreement. 
 
General Discussion 
The Committee briefly discussed the Build the Boards project. 
 
Next Meetings 
The Committee’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 17, 2017 at 7:00 pm at Hanover Town 
Hall. 
 
Adjournment 
Joan Port-Farwell made a motion to adjourn.  This was seconded by Wayne Moores.  All were in favor, 
and the meeting adjourned at 7:17 pm. 
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